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SACRAMENTO — California on Wednesday became the first state to
set energy efficiency standards for household LEDs and smaller
track-lighting-style light bulbs — a move that could save
consumers billions in utility bills and prompt lawmakers and
manufacturers to adopt them nationwide.

The California Energy Commission approved new requirements for
general  purpose  light-emitting  diodes  —  the  LEDs  used  in
household lamps and chandeliers — and directional lamps that
have a diameter of 2.25 inches or less. They often are used in
track lighting by stores, hotels and museums.

In addition to being more energy efficient than halogen and
incandescent bulbs, the bulbs sold in California beginning in
January 2018 will have to meet certain color requirements and
have minimum lifetimes: 10,000 hours — the equivalent of 10
years of household use — for the LEDs and 25,000 hours for the
small-diameter directional lamps.

The commission said using lights that meet the new standards
will save consumers more than $4 billion in utility bills over
13 years, conserve enough electricity to power about 400,000
homes and reduce the amount of carbon dioxide emissions from
power plants by about 10 million metric tons between 2017 and
2029.

There  already  are  bulbs  on  the  market  that  meet  the  new
standards. But the LEDs cost more than their incandescent
counterparts — even though they last up to 20 times as long —
and consumers have been slow to adopt them.

In 2010, LEDs comprised only 1 percent of the 600 million
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general-purpose  light  bulbs  in  California,  according  to
commission figures. There were about 16 million of the small-
diameter directional lamps.

The commission was ordered to come up with lighting standards
under 2007 state legislation that called for reducing home
lighting energy use by 50 percent and business use by 25
percent by 2018.

The  standards  were  backed  by  the  Sierra  Club  and  other
conservation  groups.  They  were  opposed  by  the  National
Electrical Manufacturers Association, which argued that they
would raise the cost of LED bulbs and thus make it less likely
that  Californians  would  buy  them  to  replace  inefficient
incandescents.

The commission disagreed.

“The standard will save consumers money compared to products
that are already on the shelf,” Commission Chair Robert B.
Weisenmiller said in a statement. “The standard pushes the
entire  market  toward  more  efficient  products  with  higher
quality. It will reduce the overall cost to consumers.”

The standards were adopted after considering whether they were
feasible and cost-efficient, commission spokeswoman Amber Beck
said.

Because California is a huge market, it is likely that the
federal  government  and  manufacturers  will  adopt  the  new
standards as they have with other consumer products, she said.
“Manufacturers change their products to comply with California
standards, and oftentimes they end up shipping to the entire
United States,” Beck said.


